
A meeting of the Board of Directors of Windstone Community Association
II was held on Tuesday, March 6, 2012 at the Sugar 6rove Fire Station

board room.

The meeting was called to order at 6:52 p.m. by President, Vivian Porretto.

Present". Vivian Porretto, President; Susan McKenna, Director; Steve Risen,

Director, Debbie Tellschow, Secretary

Also present: Corey Schroeder, Doug Smith, Pat Stimers and Sue Dyer,
homeowners

Absent: Mary Ott, Treasurer; 6ary Skaletsky, Director

A motion was made by SR and seconded by SM to accept the minutes of
12/6/11. Vote was unanimous.

Treasurer's Report: as of 2/29/12 we have $126,000 in the checking
account, $5,700 in the PayPal account and $93,800 in the Reserve fund. Our
Accounts Receivable is $130,640. $68,667 was deposited on 3/1/12 and
$10,000 was deposited on 3/5/12. Our assessment income is expected to be
$114,736. Year to date we have 157 homeowners who have pain in full, 51
who have made partial payment and 98 who have made no payment at all. A
motion was made by DT and seconded by SR to accept the Treasurer's
report. Vote was unanimous

A motion was made by St^ and seconded by DT to ratify a one year contract
by Tecza Landscape Company for the grounds maintenance. This is for
$25,000 payable as $3,125.00/month from 4/1/12 to 11/30/12. Vote was
unanimous

After considerable discussion a motion was made by SR and seconded by DT
to accept the proposal from Aqua Vac Inc. dated 2/15/12 for their services
in removing sediment from the lake. Vote was unanimous. This project is
projected to begin on May 28th, 2012 and will cost approximately $105,000.
This will be funded by our Reserve fund dollars.




